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Membership/Regional Director (RD)Workshop – AGM 2015

“Running an Effective Meeting” Minutes
Friday June 19, 1:15 – 2:15 pm

Preamble
Sandy Thomson,  RD Ontario Huron,  welcomed participants, and explained that the Workshop was developed from feedback received from canvassing Presidents on what training they would have liked prior to taking office.  She recognized that participants had completed a pre-work questionnaire, and stated that owing to time constraints not all questions would be answered today. It was planned to provide a Q & A document at a later date that would address these questions. 

The Workshop then moved into the Agenda items, which consisted of a script of an actual meeting.

1. Call to Order:  Sandy, acting as Chair, called the meeting to order and asked guests and first-timers to identify themselves.
2. Approval of Agenda: Sandy asked for approval of the Agenda. Motion approved.
3. Approval of June 18, 2015 Minutes: It was noted that there was a correction to this item: the Minutes are correctly those of the April 21, 2015 meeting. This necessitated a change in the Minutes previously distributed.  Minutes were approved with the amendment. 
Question: Is it necessary to ask for a motion in this circumstance? Answer: No.  “Normally corrections are made without objection, but if there is a dispute, there can be debate and a vote on the proposed correction…”Roberts Rules of Order Newly Revised in Brief, 2004, p. 14.
Question: Are the rules the same for an Executive Meeting? Answer: Yes as it pertains to the minutes.  Once approved they become the official record.
4. Decision Item: 

(a) Motion: Regional Director (RD)Teleconference Schedule for 2015-2016:

Kaarina Tulisalo moved, and Madeline Kalbach seconded, the scripted motion for upcoming dates. Sandy asked Kaarina if she wished to speak to the motion. Kaarina stated her rationale for selecting the dates ahead of time. Margaret Hendry moved an amendment which stated that each RD teleconference would be chaired by a different person. The rationale was to share the load and to give others experience. 
Sandy put the question on the amendment; motion carried.

Sandy then read the main motion, as amended, and asked if there was any debate. Hearing none, she put the question and the motion was adopted.

Sandy noted that the purpose of restating the main motion is to ensure clarity in what is being voted on and accepted. 

Note:  “To begin the process of making any decision, a  member offers a proposal by making a motion.  A motion is a formal proposal by a member in a meeting that the group take certain action.”  Roberts Rules, p.19.

5. Business Arising: 

(a) Membership Presentation: K. Dunnett, VP Membership:

Karen introduced the members of the Membership Committee and stated that they had been asked to establish a Membership Task Force. The Committee’s job was to monitor recruitment and retention; to make recommendations on membership and to support clubs. This was accomplished by:

· Holding membership workshops

· Collecting information from clubs on membership building, recruitment and retention

· Making follow-up calls with clubs that had participated in workshops – names gathered from workshop attendance sheets


Another activity was the development of the national campaign on violence against 
women. 


The committee also organizes Awards and Grants:
· Increase in Membership of 10%+

· New Member Award – recognize recruitment of new members for clubs that did not meet the 10% threshold (application required)

· Small Club Grants – now available for clubs with fewer than 50 members. Both full and partial grants are available, and were awarded to 9 clubs for this AGM.  Small clubs can benefit from the fellowship and learning at an AGM.  As well, members registering donated $610 for this purpose. 
· Special Project Awards – #13 are to be awarded this year. They help to share the wealth of initiatives and show clubs other options for activities

· VAW (Violence Against Women) Award – it is new this year, and requires an application – it is awarded by region.

Another initiative of the Committee this year is the “Club in a Bag” – an online resource 
that is intended for new clubs. It provides information on how CFUW and GWI, on how a 
club can be established, can get going (meetings and interest groups), and a review of 
the website resources. It particularly focuses on National office and member services 
available.

She also reminded members about the May 21st News and Updates which contained 
program ideas.


Priorities for the coming year include:

· Review of the burden/wealth (depending on your view) of information coming from National – trying to find a balance on how to keep it relevant

· General review of awards – clubs are spending too much time doing applications

6. Items for Discussion or Information (no motions) 

Heather Huestis took over the chair, and introduced Pat Joyce, RD Ontario Central and Madeline Kalbach, RD Alberta.
(a) Role of the Regional Directors/National Office: Pat outlined the responsibilities of the 18 RDs, calling them the “ Your new best friend and first line of defense.” Madeline described the roles and responsibilities of National Office staff.
(b) Role of President and Leadership Models: Deborah Harasym, RD Ontario South, noted that not all clubs have Presidents; there are other models such as co-presidents or an executive team. Clubs have flexibility to establish a system that still allows for required tasks to be done. These tasks include chairing of meetings; making sure that others understand their roles and responsibilities; have familiarity with national and local constitutions, manuals and websites. It is also important to offer thanks and praise!
(c) Risk Management: Patricia DuVal, RD Quebec English, explained that risk management requires figuring out what can go wrong before it happens and how to avoid it. It relies on good governance, an operations manual and a succession plan. Any plans established need to be communicated to members.
7. Reports

(a) AGM Conference Update:  Debbie Cristiansen-Stowe, RD Quebec French and LAC Co-Chair,  reported that there were 188 registrants and 20 guests at this AGM.
8. Around the Tables:  Leva Cornford, President of CFUW West Vancouver, asked if it would be acceptable to only record votes opposed to a motion, a practice followed by other boards. Sandy responded that it was up to each club in its constitution to determine its rules of order. 
9. Adjournment. Participants were asked to complete evaluation sheets.
Respectfully submitted

Janet Willwerth

RD Nova Scotia

Secretary

